
NEWSLETTER 14.02.2025 |  Issue 20
February 2025

THIS ISSUE
Woodsiders spread kindness

on Valentine’s Day

Exploring Inequality: GCSE
Students Conduct Urban

Fieldwork in Haringey

Year 10 Green Careers
Experience

WOODSIDERS SPREAD KINDNESS
ON VALENTINE’S DAY

WOODSIDERS SPREAD KINDNESS
ON VALENTINE’S DAY



Thank you for all your support with your young people this

half term and for helping them get in on time and home safely

during the dark mornings and evenings. The uniform drive has

been strongly supported by families—the students look great

in full uniform, which helps maintain standards and a sense of

shared identity. When we return, we will continue to check

uniform and equipment. Please support your child with a

before-bed routine to help them be ready for learning the

next day.

In assemblies this week, students were awarded for their

commitment to the pillars of learning, alongside our final

Science Museum trip, Geography field trips, and STEM

graduation. The culmination of the week was the opportunity

to show a sign of recognition and friendship on Valentine’s

Day.

Next half term will be a very busy period. Many of our

students will be observing Ramadan, beginning on the 28th,

and there will be lunchtime activities available away from the

canteen space. We will also be holding an Iftar celebration on

19th March, and we invite all our families to attend.

For our Year 11 students, walking-talking mocks will take

place, followed by their mock exams. The week of 3rd–7th

March is Careers Week, with many activities planned to help

students consider future career options.

World Book Day will take place on the 6th, with a range of

activities.

International Women’s Day falls on Saturday, 8th March, so

our event will take place on Monday, 10th March, at 1:30 pm. If

you would like to join us for afternoon tea, please email

faizul.islam@woodsidehighschool.co.uk.

All the best for the half-term break. We have half-term school

running for many of our students, and we want to thank them

all in advance.

Ms Wallace's
Announcements
LATEST UPDATES FROM THE HEADTEACHER

TERM START
WEEK 1

If you have any specific questions
regarding the transfer of school
to the Mulberry Schools Trust,

please email

clerk@mulberryschoolstrust.org

DEAR PARENTS AND CARERS,

Ms. Wallace

@mulberryaws

UPCOMING 
KEY DATES

17th - 21st February
Half term break

24th - 28th February
KS3 Data meetings

Year 11 Walking Talking

Mocks

3rd - 14th March
Year 11 mock exams

4th March
Year 9 Options Evening

8th March
YEar 8 Parents Evening

17th - 21st March
Year 10 assessment week

3rd-7th March
Careers Week



Year 9 Visit Imperial War
Museum to Explore Holocaust
History

On Tuesday, 11th February, our girls' netball team took to the court for
an exciting tournament against Heartlands. The team, who train every
Tuesday after school, put on an impressive performance, securing a
well-earned victory for Mulberry Academy Woodside.

The match took place in the sports hall, where teamwork and
determination were on full display. Every player gave their all, making it
a fantastic experience for everyone involved.

Reported by Ellie Trattou, Year 7

Woodsiders spread kindness on Valentine’s Day

On 14th february,  students took part in our "Spread Kindness with a Single Rose" rose sale, filling the school with
appreciation and positivity. Held in the Shack Shack during break and lunch, the event saw an overwhelming turnout,
with students eager to buy a rose for friends, family, or even themselves.

The demand was so high that students were already asking to purchase roses as they arrived at school in the morning! It
was heartwarming to see so many taking the opportunity to brighten someone’s day with a simple but meaningful
gesture.

A huge thank you to everyone who supported the saleand helped spread kindness across our school and community.
The money collected will be going towards this year’s rewards trip!

Students visited the Imperial War Museum,
using technology to chart the path that the
Nazis took towards the Holocaust. With
empathy, students gained invaluable
understanding about this period in history. 

They have been studying this in their classes
recently but trips to world class museums
deepens their upstanding and helps create a
real impression of events in the past.

Year 7 Netball Victory



On Thursday Myself and 7 year 10 GCSE art
students visit Oakthorpe primary school for
their art week. We lead a painting activity for the
year 4's. we taught them about David hockney,
Joiners and the colour wheel which was
delivered by Olivia Johnson, Kimora Bogarts and
Aleksandra QUEIROZ. The students then helped
the year4's with painting showing them some
fantastic techniques. the students really came
out of their shells and where amazing with the
kids I was very proud of them. A big thank you to
Olivia, Kimora, Aleksandra, Boyko, Splendid,
Khadija and Ayse.

Oakthorpe Primary
school visit 

Exploring Inequality: GCSE
Students Conduct Urban
Fieldwork in Haringey
GCSE students recently completed their Urban Fieldwork for Paper 2
of their exams, focusing on investigating inequality within Haringey.

They worked hard to gather valuable data through environmental and
residential quality surveys, field sketches, and by utilizing secondary
data to support their findings. I was impressed with the students for
engaging with the public, conducting questionnaires to gain firsthand
insight into the community’s experiences. This hands-on research not
only helped them develop crucial skills for their exams but also
provided a deeper understanding of the social dynamics within our
local area.

Year 10 Green Careers Experience
Last week, we had the opportunity to go on a Green Careers trip to central
London, and it was such an eye-opening experience! We visited a real
construction site and learned about how sustainable practices are being
used in modern building projects. It was amazing to see how green
technology is shaping the future. 

We also got to meet professionals who shared their career journeys and
gave us advice about different pathways we could take. It really made me
think about my own ambitions and how I could make a difference in a more
eco-friendly world. What a great day!

As reported by Dan Kabongo, 10L



Year 7 
Matin Ahmadi 7U (25)India-Rose Cameron

7I (23)

Year 8
Anisha Sseguya 8Q (40)Princessamira

Abdullahi 8Q (36)

Year 9 Elona Sejdiaj 9U (29)Lexi Morland 9A (28)

Year 10
Thadshaagene Thangarajah 10Q (10)Deam

Sherabayani 10Q (9)

Year 11 Maya Langford 11U (19)Bao Pham 11I (19)

Year 8 students visited the Science Museum, where they explored fascinating
exhibitions, iconic artefacts, and incredible scientific achievements. With a
variety of interactive galleries to discover, there was plenty to see and do.
One of the highlights was the space exhibition, where students viewed a real
moon rock, satellites, and Tim Peake’s spacecraft, uncovering the remarkable
story of space travel. They also explored the flight gallery, where a striking
aircraft is suspended in mid-air, offering a unique insight into aviation
advancements both in the UK and around the world.

Our students showed great curiosity and enthusiasm throughout the trip,
representing the school brilliantly. A huge well done to all who attended, and a
big thank you to the staff and teams who helped organise such a fantastic
experience.

This week, Year 8 students visited the theatre to watch Pig Heart Boy, a
powerful and thought-provoking play. The production follows the journey
of the protagonist as he navigates complex medical and ethical dilemmas,
offering a gripping exploration of identity, morality, and human connection.
With its engaging storyline and relatable characters, the play encouraged
students to reflect on important issues, sparking discussions on self-
discovery and societal pressures. The experience provided a valuable link
between modern theatre and key literary themes, making it a memorable
and insightful trip.

Year 8 Explore Ethics and Identity
in Pig Heart Boy

Praise Week Winners- Ready to Do
Last week was Mulberry Academy Woodside's third
praise week of the academic year. Pupils were
earning praise points for displaying the school
shared values and double praise points for
displaying the Pupil Pillar- Ready to Do.

Ready to Do is all about getting started quickly on
tasks, chunking large tasks into more manageable
ones and asking questions when needed. The top
scoring pupils in each year group for Ready to Do
during praise week are listed below. All pupils will
receive their certificate, badge and Amazon
voucher in their forthcoming year group
assemblies. 

Year 8 Science Museum Trip



Teacher

APPRECIATIONSAPPRECIATIONS



H O U S E  N E W S

1020
900
940
780

Weekly
Attendance

Winner -
94.14%

Weekly 
Praise 

Winner - 
3818

A big Well done to the tutor group
7U with 99.26% attendance!

RESULTS: 
‘Hit The Button Competition”



NAME
PRAISE 

POINTS

Andrew ABOAGYE (7Y) 140

Emre Ahmed (7E) 125

Hejan ILGAZ (7I) 114

Ayman JEERAZ (7Y) 72

Dana Abed (7E) 72

Imaan HUSSAIN (7U) 71

Ridwan JAMA (7E) 67

Mitchell HEGG (7T) 67

Farida Olivia ABOUELENEIN
(7Q)

67

Abdirahman TAHLIL (7T) 67

TOP 10 Year 7
Praise Students

FORM WITH THE
HIGHEST PRAISE POINTS

Year 8 Shoutouts

8E8E
Justin for improved punctuality and
uniform. Anisha for her incredible work in
the football game last week. 

Irem and Jason for 100% attendance,
punctuality to line up and uniform;
demonstrating Mulberry shared values

Alan for making a great new start in 8A
and having a positive influence on the
form. Naz for emulating the values of
pridem respect and kindness.

Ivan and Reyhan for being
respectful in form.

Hazim and Amine for improved
behaviour in form and line up

Arin and Ira for positive contributions
during form.

Akram for improved behaviour during
form time. Dalia for being helpful and
always contributing during form time. 

Azka  and  Samir for demonstrating our
shared values        

8Q8Q

8U8U
8A8A

8L8L

8I8I

8T8T

8Y8Y

7Q7Q



Our Values after half term will focus on a reset to ensure students are prepared
for the new term. 

How can you support your child during half term to ensure they are ready to be
successful when they return to school?

Encourage a Balance of Relaxation and Revision

Help your child find a balance between relaxing and keeping their brain engaged.
Set aside a small amount of time each day for light revision or reviewing notes,
while also allowing plenty of time for rest and fun.

Maintain a Relaxed Routine

While it’s important to let your child unwind, try to encourage a simple routine—
regular sleep times and meals—so that they’re not completely out of sync when
school starts again. This will make the transition back easier.

Encourage Physical Activity

Suggest physical activities, whether it’s a walk, a workout, or a
sport. Staying active helps clear the mind, improve energy levels,
and can prevent feelings of sluggishness or stress when returning
to school.

Keep Schoolwork Light

Rather than pushing your child to complete large amounts of
homework, encourage them to revisit what they’ve learned in a
relaxed way. Watching educational videos, doing short quizzes, or
talking through key topics can help keep them engaged without
feeling like it’s schoolwork.

Help Them Set Goals for the Next Term

Ask your child about what they’d like to achieve in the next term,
whether it’s improving their grades, preparing for exams, or
getting involved in extra-curricular activities. Setting small goals
can help them stay motivated and focused when school resumes.

This way, your child can relax during half-term but also feel ready and motivated to return to school!



We are looking forward to your child's return to school on Monday 24th February.
The first bell goes at 8.35am - please make sure your child is on time!

Punctuality will be a real focus this half term; we want to ensure that no child is
missing out on valuable learning. If a child arrives after 9.10am they will spend time
after school for one hour catching up on the work they missed. Please make sure
that your child is on time and ready to learn.

Please can we ask you to check your child's uniform; they must not have any
incorrect piercings, fake nails or fake eyelashes. Make sure they have their blazer
and that their school bag is packed. Check the Big 6 is in their bag: 3 pens (including
a green pen), pencil, ruler, calculator, reading book and journal. 

Re-Set for Spring Term 2



YEAR 9

Careers Fair
Wednesday, 5th March

YEAR 7

UniFrog drop downs

YEAR 8

Assembly with Joe
McFadden on ‘Green
jobs of the future’

YEAR 10

Assembly with
Lloyd's insurance
market and
workshop

CAREERS WEEK CAREERS WEEK 
3RD MARCH - 7TH MARCH3RD MARCH - 7TH MARCH

Friday, 7th March

Tuesday, 4th March

Thursday, 6th March

Mock Trial at London
Metropolitan
University

Thursday, 6th March



Well done on an excellent half term. Its been a long half term with the
weather and all, but we are really looking forward to better weather
ahead! Have a lovely half term, some revision sessions will be on, you
will have all received letters about your sessions so please ensure you
attend. But do take some time to have some rest. 

Hello Year 11,

Mr Davis

College applications

Some of you will now be thinking about starting to
write your college applications now you have your
predicted grades. Speak to myself, your tutor or
academic mentor before you submit your
application to the college so we can check it. Also
check out the Powerpoint. I sent you a personal
statement within it via email. For references these
should only be completed by myself, your tutor or
your academic mentor. You enter the email address
of this person. Again anything your not sure about -
email or ask.

In terms of references this should go to:
myself - liam.davis@woodsidehighschool.co.uk
your tutor - ask your tutor for their email 
academic mentor - ask your mentor for their email 

If you need any help email Ms Ozcan our careers
advisor serdane.ozcan@woodsidehighschool.co.uk

KEY DATES
17th-21st February: Half Term & Revision Sessions

28th February / 1st March: Ramadan begins (until 30th
March)

3rd-14th March: Year 11 Mock Exams in the Sports Hall

3rd April: Final Key 30 Conference

7th-23rd April: Easter Holiday

College Interviews
Some of you are now receiving interviews for college. All interviews if at
all possible need to be after school, if your not sure then please come
and see Mr Davis.

Half-term Revision timetable

When we return it will be week 1. Period 7 will not
take place during 3-14 March due to the mocks. Key
30 will run on the first week after half term but will
also pause from 3-14 March due to the mocks. 

Monday - AM Maths (various teachers) History Ms
Daulby English Ms Cuthbert

Monday - PM Maths (various teachers) 

Tuesday - AM Citizenship Ms Mcdonald A108, 112
and 114 Geography with Mr Rabbitts in the hub.
11K/Sc2 Science with Ms Ismaili B204

Tuesday - PM Drama - Ms Howell C005

Wednesday AM - Science Ms Turay 11J/SC3,
Computer Science Mr Cole B111, Science Mr Hasan
11K/Sc1 B203, Enterprise Ms Ampudia, Maths Ms
Halavurt (Targeted)

Wednesday PM - Computer Science Mr Cole B111,
Science Mr Hasan 11K/Sc1 B203, Enterprise Ms
Ampudia, Maths Ms Halavurt (Targeted)

Thursday AM -Science Ms Turay 11J/SC3, English Ms
Wrigglesworth 11J/En2 & 11K/Sc2 Science Ms Ismaili
B204

Thursday PM - RE Mr Davis A103

Friday AM - GCSE PE Mr Rowling, Physics Mr Bernard,
History Ms Rees, Drama Ms Howell

Friday PM - GCSE PE Mr Rowling, Drama Ms Howell. 

Period 7 and Key 30

mailto:liam.davis@woodsidehighschool.co.uk
mailto:serdane.ozcan@woodsidehighschool.co.uk


Exam timetable

This is the exam timetable for Monday March 3 until Friday 14 March. You need to be on-time to all exams. 



Study Skills week
this week in form time you have been filling in timetables around revision. Feel free to use your timetable here and set one up at home. 








